Water Softeners:

· Don’t collect samples from taps at homes with water softeners or other point-of-use or point-of-entry devices for inorganic removal.

· If the only available sites have these devices, collect samples from the sites with the highest tier rating (Tier 1, followed by Tier 2 and then Tier 3)

Aerators:
· EPA recommends homeowners regularly clean their aerators to remove the particulate matter.

· EPA also recommends that sampling instructions NOT direct customers to remove or clean aerators prior to or during sample collection for lead and copper

· If customers are only encouraged to remove and clean the aerators prior to sampling for lead, then the water system could fail to identify the typical contribution of lead from that tap.

· If a homeowner’s result (with aerator) is above the action level, the water system may want to take a second sample (without aerator or a clean aerator) to determine whether particulate matter is the source of lead.

· In the above example the results of both samples would be included in the set of samples used to determine the 90th percentile.

Pre-Stagnation Flushing:

· EPA recommends that sampling instructions not contain a pre-stagnation flushing step. Pre-stagnation flushing may potentially lower the lead levels as compared to when it is not practiced and may not be representative of normal water consumption.

